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INTRODUCTION 

It is well known that quality of life (QOL) in the 
caregivers as well as spinal cord injury (SCI) patients 
is worsened (Unalan et al. 2001). Gait training with 
reciprocating gait orthosis (RGO) is one of effective 
rehabilitation programs for the SCI patients. There 
were few studies on the effects of RGO gait training 
for QOL in the SCI patients and caregivers. The aim 
of this study was to evaluate the QOL for the 
caregivers as well as the SCI patients after RGO gait 
training for 1 year.  

METHOD 

In this study, 5 complete SCI patients (Height:, 
Weight: Age:, injury level: ~~~) and their caregivers 
were enrolled. RGOs for SCI patients were fabricated. 
SCI patients administered RGO gait training for 1 
hour, 5 days/week, and 1 year. Before and 1 year 
after RGO gait training, QOL in SCI patients and their 
caregivers were evaluated by using SF-36 form.  

RESULTS 

All scores in SF-36 were tended to be increased in 
SCI patients (Fig. 1). However, there were no 
significant differences following 1 year of RGO gait 
training. For caregivers, PF, VT, SF, RE and MH were 
significantly improved (p < 0.05). Furthermore, other 
scores were also increased. 

DISCUSSION 

In this study, we found significant improvement of 
QOL in caregivers, particularly mental aspects. There 
results indicated that RGO gait training in SCI patients 
might positively affect caregiver. However, less 
improvement of QOL in SCI patients were shown. 
These paradoxical results might imply that other 
factors regardless of SF 36 might affect QOL in 
caregivers, such as less labor burdens or efforts for 
caring SCI patients. In this study, only a few subjects 
were enrolled. Further studies with more subjects 
were needed. Additionally, we did not evaluate 
physical health in the SCI patients.   
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Figure 1. Alterations of SF 36 (a) SCI patients (b) 
caregivers, *: before vs. after 1 year (p < 0.05) 
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